www.westsussex.gov.uk/travelinfo



August 2019

Working in partnership

Dear Sir/Madam

Micro-asphalt Carriageway Surface Treatment



🔼 What we're doing

Micro-asphalt carriageway surfacing will soon start along Nurserylands, Gossops Green. The works will involve laying two layers of fine graded stone in a bitumen emulsion. A regulating layer is laid first to cover any undulations and to help seal the surface followed by a second layer which will be the running surface. This is a preventative treatment to protect the road from further damage as the road surface has deteriorated significantly over recent years.

Please follow the clearly marked diversion route, (yellow signs with black direction arrows).

For further updates or amends to our programme, please visit our web page: www.westsussex.gov.uk/travelinfo



How will this affect you?

Work is expected to take place on 11th September 2019 between 08:00am to 18:00pm.

Traffic management will be in operation; this will consist of a **road closure**. Residents will be unable to park on the road when our surfacing operations are being carried out. A Traffic Regulation Order will be in place, prohibiting the use of the road by vehicles. Any vehicle parked on the road during this time may be subject to a Fixed Penalty Notice.

Access will be provided to residents within closed areas, although there may be a slight delay of up to half an hour in getting through. If immediate access might be required when our works are being carried out it may be advisable to make alternative parking arrangements outside of the working area.

Pedestrian access should not be affected providing there are footpaths to use; if not the onsite team will assist with the safety of pedestrian access. Please take great care when crossing the road on the new surface to avoid stepping in wet material.

Please note that these works are subject to changes due to weather conditions, equipment breakdown or emergency work taking priority.



Thank you for your cooperation and patience whilst these works are carried out. For further information, please visit our website at the top of this letter or liaise with the onsite team, as they might be able to answer your query quickly. For any concerns you might have, you can email us online at www.westsussex.gov.uk/roadpavementenguiry or call on 01243 642105 (phone lines are open weekdays between 8am - 6pm).

Information for residents

We know our works can cause disruption but will do our utmost to minimise any impact. We apologise for any inconvenience caused.



Please don't park where cause an obstruction.



At times access may be limited. We will always do our best to allow access to homes and businesses.



Weather

Some work is weather If you have special needs or delays & changes via the on site. advanced warning signs.



Special access requirements

dependant. We will keep requirements please get in you updated with any touch or speak to our staff

General advice





For the latest information you can follow us on Twitter @WSHighways